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9 Beech Grove, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 0AB Tel: 01985 213436

Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish Clerk Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM

All Parish Council Meetings are open to the Public and Press 
Tuesday 8th November 2016
To All Members of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

Dear Councillor, 

You are summoned to a meeting of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council, at Maiden Bradley Village Hall on Tuesday 8th November 2016 at 7.30pm. The meeting will consider the items set out below.

Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights.
Before the meeting there will be a public session to enable the people of Maiden Bradley to ask questions of, and make comments, regarding the Parish Council. Questions not answered at this meeting will be answered in writing to the person asking the question, or may appear as an agenda item for the next meeting. Members of the public are asked to restrict their comments, and/or questions to three minutes.
Photographing, recording, broadcasting or transmitting the proceedings of a meeting by any means is permitted. A person may not orally report or comment about a meeting as it takes place if he is present at the meeting of a parish council or its committees but otherwise may:
· Film, photograph or make an audio recording of a meeting;

· use any other means for enabling persons not present to see or hear proceedings at a meeting of a parish council as it takes place or later.

· Report or comment on the proceedings in writing during or after a meeting or orally report or comment after the meeting. 

However, anyone wishing to do so must speak to the clerk prior to the meeting as there is policy which must be followed.
Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540 611906) or 01985 213436 email (maidenbradley@virginmedia.com) at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access.
Sarah Jeffries MILCM
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       Wednesday 2nd November 2016
 -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
7.30pm Public Question Time

This section (at the Chairman’s discretion may last up to 15 minutes) is not part of the formal meeting of the Council and minutes will not be produced. Public Bodies (admissions to meetings) Act 1960 s 1 extended by the LG Act 972 s 100.

CEO Bob Montgomery & Geoffrey Wheating to address Council with an update on Longleat Estates Plans/Developments for the future  
Report from Unitary Councillor
Agenda

1. Acceptance of apologies for absence 
Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

2. Chairman’s announcements
3. Dispensations

Council is asked to discuss any written requests for dispensation the Clerk may have received from Councillors
4. To receive declarations of interests Local Authorities 

Declarations of Interest members to declare any interest they may have in agenda items that accord with the requirements of the relevant authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not preclude any later declarations).

5. Exclusion of the Press and Public Standing Order #1c

The Parish Council may exercise their right to exclude the public and press by resolution from a closed meeting due to the confidential nature to be discussed pursuant to section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.

6. To receive and sign the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 11th October 2016 (Previously circulated) LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1)
7. Planning
  At the time of producing this Agenda, no planning applications had been received for comment.
(Please note: in planning matters the Council acts as the consultee of the Principal Authority. The Principal Authority being the deciding body)

Planning Decisions

Application Number: 16/08348/TCA

Site Location: 22 Church Street Maiden Bradley Wiltshire BA12 7HW

Proposal: T1 Norway Maple, Fell TG1 3 conifers, Fell

Decision: No objection
Application Ref: 16/09163/TCA

Site Location: 76 High Street, Maiden Bradley, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 7JG 

Proposal: Reduce Height of 3 Hawthorn Trees by 30%

Decision: No objection

8. Parish Steward

Council is asked to discuss the communications from the Highways  Department that the Railing painting, as detailed in the information pack, is a seasonal issue that is hoped to be dealt with in August time of each year.  However, as this is such a long length of railings and would take some time to do, it may be worth the parish investigating getting the work done through the Community Payback Scheme (tracy.geiran@wiltshire.probation.gsi.gov.uk).
Council is asked to discuss another list of works for the Parish Steward for his visit on the 28th December 2016.

•
Hand clearing and cutting of growth from drainage grips and drain gully covers.

•
Hand clearing of blocked drainage gullies, culverts, pipes and pits

•
Clearing storm debris from the roads and footways

•
Clearing collision debris, clinical waste etc.

•
Pedestrian barriers repairs, preparation and painting

•
Cleaning, re-installation and straightening of small road signs, street nameplates and bollards;

•
Installation of small road signs, verge marker posts and supplied street nameplates

•
Removal of limited graffiti from road signs, bollards and street nameplates

•
Hand cutting of grass and vegetation in visibility areas

•
Hand treatment of weeds in rural areas

•
Removal of Ragwort and other noxious weeds

•
Clearance of encroaching growth and soils from footways

•
Repair of minor surface defects in roads and on footways.

Road Side Hedges and Flooding
Council is asked to discuss the below correspondence from the Highways re hedges & flooding.
It is the time of year that I ask the parishes and towns to assist in helping maintain access to their areas by working with local landowners in trimming back private hedges and trees.  

Anything you can do is of assistance.  

As you know your local area and neighbours you are far better placed to encourage sensible hedge management and I thank you for your support. 

Unmanaged hedges have big implications to our residents.  It is not just the safety issues caused by limited access, but it can be the implications to vital services such as Gritting vehicles.  We do not want to be in a position of not gritting some roads due to encroachment of the highway.  However, there can also be implications to emergency service including the fire bridge.  Even gulley tankers are affected, as well as waste collection vehicles.  So it is very important we all do our bit.   

I am asking towns and parishes to remind landowners to:

• trim hedges and trees to ensure growth does not obscure the view of road signs.

• trim roadside hedges to maintain visibility for road users, particularly at junctions and on the inside of bends.

• trim any hedge that directly abuts a road, footway, cycleway or public right of way so that growth does not prevent the passage or affect the safety of the highway user, including cyclists and pedestrians.

• remove dead or decaying trees and other growth that may fall across the highway.

• remove branches and other growth that may prevent the passage of high sided vehicles or obstruct light from a public lamp (street light).

• ensure the highway (including the footway and drainage features) is left clear of debris from the cutting operations.

It is easier for all concerned if landowners/occupiers maintain their own trees and hedges to a good standard.

Where roadside growth is becoming a problem the Council may serve a notice on the owner/occupier requiring the necessary work to be completed within a stated period. Failure to comply may result in the Council undertaking the work and claiming back the cost incurred.  Obviously I would like to avoid this wherever possible. 
With the advent of autumn we will inevitably see wetter weather and a greater risk of flooding.

We are reassuring residents we are doing all we can to be ready for any adverse weather. We are also reminding community groups and residents to consider how a wet winter may affect them, and to prepare by taking the appropriate action. 

If a resident thinks a gulley is blocked superficially, with leaves or grass, they can, with care on the highway, clear it themselves. If the blockage is not easy to clear or they have any other concerns, these can be reported to us using one of the following methods: 

•  On line at www.wiltshire.gov.uk/mywilts where you will be able to leave your email address and receive updates.

• Or using the MyWiltshire app on a smart phone, again you will receive updates. 

• By telephone on 0300 456 0105 – the customer services team will give you a log number
Councillors and parishioners are asked to note that any Highways issues need to be reported direct to Wiltshire Council using the website or My wilts App. This allows swift action to be taken by the Highways. The Parish Council no longer has a direct contact with the Highways to request works, all work has to be submitted in the above way. 

9. Speed Indicator Devices
Council is asked to note that the clerk has emailed the project controller asking for an update and has received the below reply:
We seem to be having a problem with the SIDs as I have been advised by Stuart Legg (from Warminster Town Council) as follows:

Not good news from Jonathon I’m afraid. Generally he said they have tried everything they can and cannot get either of them to work. His feeling is that the software could be corrupt. He said that this would be very expensive to sort out and not something he could do for us. The impression I got was that he felt it wouldn’t be worth it due to their age.

As I have been away for the past two weeks and therefore I have not had time to discuss this further with anyone else. I will investigate and come back to you.
10. Parish Emergency Assistance Kit application for 2016/17 

Council is asked to note the clerk is still to hear back from the Highways as to the collection date for the equipment from Warminster Depot.
11. Emergency Plan review update re contact details
Council is asked to note that the clerk had actioned the 12 questionnaires to listed Volunteers but to date has only received back 9 copies. 

12. Defibrillator Training
Council is asked to inform the clerk of any other arrangements it wishes actioned before the 21st November 2016 training day and confirm whom from the Parish Council will be attending as the representatives.
13. Gare Hill Phone Box
Council is asked to discuss the information supplied to date and inform the clerk if it approves of the purchase by Trudox Hill Parish Council. 

14. Parish Plan Action Plan: Environment and Countryside
Council is asked to note that the clerk has asked the working group what sort of research would they like the clerk to action. Did they want an advice sheet with suggestions of activites to do with the community to kick-start a project? Alternatively, more samples of Design statements. The clerk is now awaiting instruction. 
15. Recreational Area

Council is asked to follow up the recreational area inspection report and the actions it wished to take that address the issues reported. See attached report with highlighted areas.
Council is asked to confirm that the Health & Safety issues re the shed on the recreational area are to be addressed by the end of November.
16. Website update and review

Council is asked to discuss the present website provision. Its effectiveness, efficacy of use the and the information provided. 
17. Work Place Health & Safety Check

Council is asked to confirm the results of the yearly Work Place Health & Safety check at the clerk’s home. This was actioned by a competent person.
18. Clerk’s Salary Review
Council is asked to note that the Staffing Committee are asked to make arrangements to discuss the clerk’s salary and bring its report back to Council for the Precept draft meeting in December. The clerk will supply the staffing committee with the relevant employment information. See below:
Financial regulations state: 

4.4. The salary budgets are to be reviewed at least annually in October for the following financial year and such review shall be evidenced by a hard copy schedule signed by the Clerk and the Chairman of Council or relevant committee. The clerk/RFO will inform Council of any changes impacting on their budget requirement for the coming year in good time.

19. Approval and signing of Parish Accounts for the month of October 2016 Internal Audit Accounts & Audit Regulations 2003 reg 2

Council asked to approve the accounts October 2016. The Unity Trust Bank balance states £9446.89 as of the 30th October 2016. 

20. Payments LGA 1972 s150 (5)
To review and approve the items of expenditure listed below: 
Invoices

Wages November LGA 1972 s111




                   £311.48

Travelling Clerk LGA 1972 s111



                  

        £  76.59
Heat Light etc. LGA 1972 s111




           
        £  10.66   

K. M. Dike Nurseries 2016 Open Spaces Act 1906 ss 9 and 10               
        £276.17

Mirage Signs 1x 3mm solid aluminium sign with Anti-Graffiti laminated vinyl 

LGA 1972 s111 






            

          £   36.00
Receipts
SLCC Enterprises Credit SLCC Conference BACS



        £114.00
Horningsham Parish Council SLCC National Conference Contribution
        £  97.50

21. Clerk’s Report
Clerks Job Description Update

Council is asked to approve the clerks new Job Description, it has been updated with the addition of the Clerk as the Data Controller as instructed. 

The Pensions Regulator Auto Enrolment
Council is asked to note that the clerk has actioned the declaration, there was a computer glitch but the regulator has confirmed by phone that the soft copy confirmation of declaration has been received; a hard copy has now been received by the clerk. Council is asked to confirm the paperwork supplied and note that its requirements have been met.

Unity Trust Bank

Council is asked to note that the clerk has confirmed the Councils budget to Unitry Trust Bank by email; this confirms its eligibility for the Financial Services Compensation Scheme. Unity Trust Bank have confirmed the addition Councillor Poppy Wilcox as a signatory.
Cranbourne Chase AONB

Council is asked to note that the AONB have sent a CD “A sense of place promotional toolkit” this toolkit provides a number of resources to help boost visitor numbers and ensure that the visitors connect with the area and all it has to offer.  

22. Meetings for Councillors to consider attending

Councillors are asked if they could inform the Clerk, should they wish to attend or if they wish the Clerk to attend on their behalf, any meetings listed below:

Joint Strategic Event Warminster Civic Centre Tuesday, November 22, 2016 from 6:30 PM - 9:00 PM

On behalf of Warminster Area Board, I am delighted to invite you to attend  the ‘Our Community Matters’ conference on Tuesday 22nd November 2016 at the Warminster Civic Centre, Sambourne Road, Warminster, BA12 8LB.  Doors open at 6.30pm and the event starts at 7.00pm. Refreshments will be available.

What has changed in the Warminster area over the last two years? 

A brand new report on the issues affecting our community will be presented and you will have a chance to shape how we respond.  The Community Area Joint Strategic Assessment will cover local issues across health and wellbeing, community safety, the economy, transport, the environment, housing, older people, children and young people and culture. The assessment will allow us to see what has changed since 2014 and decide what needs to change over the next two years.

Are you shaping the future of our community? 

This evidence will help us decide how we can deliver local projects to address local challenges and we want to hear your views on how we can, together, make the Warminster community area a better place to live in, work in and to visit.

Please come and join us 

Attendance is by invitation to ensure we have a mix of people and organisations in the room to inform decisions and identify actions to tackle the issues facing the area. Our community really does matter and I do hope you can come along and influence what happens in the future. 

Andrew Davis Chair, Warminster Area Board
23. Correspondence received
Report from Rural Police Department 

Council is asked to note the contents of the Rural Policing Report.

Booklets, Brochures and Emails on the below list were received.
CPRE A sense of place promotional Toolkit 
Clerks & Councils Direct November 2016 
24. Parish Clerks Delegated Powers

The Clerk will give Council details of any matters dealt with under her delegated powers since the last meeting of Council. LGA 1972 s101
25. Notice of items to be taken into consideration at the next meeting in December.

Councillors are asked to highlight any further items.  The clerk recommends the below:

Clerks Salary Review

Reserves & Contingency

¼ Budget report

2017/2018 Budget

26. Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards

Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk which items it wishes her to highlight in the parish news from the meetings minutes.

27. Date of the next meeting
The Council is asked to note that the Tuesday 13th December 2016 is the date of the next meeting. The Parish Council Meeting will start at 7.30pm. All are welcome to attend.
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